Mrs. Isabelle M. Stover, Reef Point, Bar Harbor, Maine

Dear Mrs. Stover:

I acknowledge receipt of your letter of
the 11th. As yet I have not received the book which Miss
Shillaber is collating — Rejouissances et Fetes, 1723)
purchased fro Staack. As soon as it comes, I will advise you.

We have received Rehder's Bibliography of
Cultivated Trees and Shrubs and have added it to our list.

I am writing Mrs. Farrand in re the Berkshire Garden Center—
a task I have dreaded and have put off as long as I could.

Mr. Patterson was here and I was able to have a chat with him
this time — great things are being done to Dumbarton Oaks!

Greetings to your co workers and hoping all is quiet on the northern front.

Very sincerely,